
 

  

  
 

TOWN OF BETHEL, CONNECTICUT 
INTERSECTION IMPROVEMENTS 

WALNUT HILL ROAD AT HOYT ROAD 
 

Sealed bids for the Intersection Improvements Walnut Hill Road at Hoyt Road will be received by the Town of Bethel, 
Engineering Department at the Clifford J. Hurgin Municipal Center, 1 School Street, Bethel, CT, 06801 until 2:00 P.M., 
local time, March 28, 2017 and then at said office publicly opened and read aloud.  Bids submitted after this time will not 
be accepted.  Each bidder must submit a single sealed envelope, the outside of which must be clearly marked 
"Intersection Improvements Walnut Hill Road at Hoyt Road." 
 
In general, the work includes, but is not limited to, the reconstruction of a portion of Walnut Hill Road and Hoyt Road at 
the intersection of the roads.  There will be vertical and horizontal re-alignment of the roadways, drainage improvements 
including ditching, a closed drainage system with catch basins and manholes and outlet pipe improvements, driveway 
grading, slope construction and stabilization, paving, curbing, signage and striping.   
 
The Contract Documents may be examined at the following location: 
 
1. Clifford J. Hurgin Municipal Center, Engineering Department, 1 School Street, Bethel, CT, 06801; 
 
Contract Documents may be examined and/or obtained at the Wright-Pierce On-Line Plan Room.  The Issuing Office is 
Wright-Pierce, 169 Main Street, 700 Plaza Middlesex, Middletown, CT 06457, but paper sets will not be available at the 
Wright-Pierce Office. Bidding Documents may be obtained in PDF format at http://www.wright-
pierce.com/projects.aspx. Paper copies can be purchased by the Bidder directly from the Wright-Pierce Online Plan 
Room only.   Partial sets will not be distributed.  
 
Bidders will be furnished one PDF set of Bidding Documents. No deposit is required for the first download of PDF 
format Bidding Documents. Additional paper sets may be purchased. No refunds will be given for the return of additional 
paper sets purchased by bidders. To be considered a responsive Bidder, the Contractor shall have obtained at least one set 
of Bidding Documents from the Issuing Office (via the Wright-Pierce Online Plan Room). The Bid will not be awarded to 
a Bidder unless a record for obtaining at least one set of Bidding Documents exists in the Issuing Office. To meet this 
requirement and to establish the record of receipt, a prospective Bidder must obtain Bidding Documents using the name 
that is to appear on the Bid Form. 
 
Prospective bidders must be prequalified with the Department of Transportation by the time of the bid.  
 
This project will have a Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) goal of 10% of the construction contract value.  
 
The Board of Selectman upon recommendation of the Procurement Committee reserves the right to accept and/or reject any 
portion of said bid; to waive any technicality in any bid or part thereof and to accept any bid as provided for in Section 8-13c 
of the Charter of the Town of Bethel. 
 
The Town of Bethel is an Equal Opportunity and Affirmative Action Employer 

 
Dated at Bethel, Connecticut, this 10th day of March 2017. 
 
  Town of Bethel 
  Purchasing Authority 
  Matthew S. Knickerbocker, First Selectman 
  Robert V. Kozlowski, Comptroller 
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